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Unity Academy across the Wyre Forest area effective from 1 September 2023.  The Beacon PRU 
Kidderminster site which is currently commissioned to provide these places is proposed to close. The Lea 
Street building where the Beacon PRU Kidderminster is situated is no longer required for alternative provision 
as the new Free School will be able to accommodate primary provision and would require significant financial 

investment for any further educational use.   
 

The Beacon School’s main site at Redditch, rated Good by Ofsted in 2022, will remain open and continue to 
provide education for children who are permanently excluded from Bromsgrove and Redditch areas and work 
with mainstream schools in the Bromsgrove and Redditch District to provide support, capacity and skills 
development to prevent children from being excluded.  

 

Pre-publication consultation has been completed with all stakeholders ahead of the publication of the full 
proposals / public notice / start of this representation stage.  The findings from this consultation can be found 
on the Local Authority website. 

 
Objectives 

The objective of this proposal is for The Beacon PRU Kidderminster site which is currently commissioned to 
provide permanent exclusion places to close. The Lea Street building where the Beacon PRU Kidderminster 
is situated is no longer required for alternative provision as the new Free School will be able to accommodate 
primary provision and would require significant financial investment for any further educational use.   

 
Educational Standards and Diversity of Provision 

The Beacon PRU is rated ‘Good’ by Ofsted.  

The Beacon PRU Kidderminster Base is in the Wyre Forest District. Pupils travel to the school from 

locations outside of Kidderminster but mainly within 5 – 10 miles of the school. The majority of The Beacon 

Kidderminster pupils live within Wyre Forest and the neighbouring districts.  

It is proposed that the staff that are currently employed at the Beacon PRU Kidderminster Site to support 
children that have been allocated places will be transferred to The Rivers Church of England Academy 
Trust effective 1 September 2023.  A consultation process in accordance with TUPE legislation has been 
followed which has involved staff and trade unions. No staff members are being made redundant as a 

/about-council/how-council-run/cabinet-member-decisions-and-reports
https://www.thebeaconpru.org.uk/docs/Ofsted_Report_2021.pdf
file://///corpservs/data/udata/U161%20CHS/U094%20School%20Systems/AO1%20ICU/N1%20Site%20specific/B/Beacon%20Pru,%20The/2023%20-%20Proposal%20to%20close%20Beacon%20Kidderminster%20site/JIA%20Screening%20-%20The%20Beacon%20-%20June%202023.pdf
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Children that are eligible and currently accessing school transport will continue to do so. 

 
 
Project Costs and Capital Funding 

 
The Kidderminster base of the Beacon PRU is situated in Lea Street. The Lea Street building will continue to 
be maintained and managed by Worcestershire County Council. Some of the Lea Street site accommodation 
will continue to be used for educational purposes until any further decisions are made about the long-term 
use of the building. Therefore, there are no specific financial implications or additional financial commitments 
relevant to the proposal. 

 
Implementation 

If approved, this proposal will be implemented by the County Council working in partnership with the 
Governing Body. The change will be effective from 1st 
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